


First UMC Pastors 

Pastor Jim Crozier:  309.507.2273 

Pastor Becky BuƩerfield, Youth and Family Life:  309.292.2287 

Reverend Dr. Kathy Crozier, Spiritual Director:  309.507.0062                          

Bookworm Club 
OUR LAST MEETING WAS JULY 8TH. NOREEN BAILEY LED THE 
DISCUSSION OF THE WOMAN IN THE WINDOW BY A.J. FINN.  

OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE 8/12/19.  WE WILL BE 
DISCUSSING THE TENTH CIRCLE BY JODI PICOULT. ANY 

QUESTIONS, CALL IDA MARIE AT 563-289-4675 

(Pastor’s Moment, conƟnued from page 1) 
Dickens did not want to see England go down the same road as France, which was now in the midst of the French 
revoluƟon .  His soluƟon was to keep the dialogue open and encourage/fight for change.  PolarizaƟon will get us nowhere, 
as we have witnessed in our country.  What will get us somewhere is to keep the injusƟces on the front burner so that 
those in power know we will not back down. 
Jesus said in Luke 4:18, “The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to bring good news to the poor. He 
has sent me to proclaim release to the capƟves and recovery of sight to the blind, to let the oppressed go free.” 
Let’s go and do likewise. 
Pastor Jim 

Note:  The Fellowship Team hopes to have a meeƟng as soon as all are back from 
summer vacaƟons! 

Adult Sunday School 
We have been meeƟng all summer and would love to have more join us on Sundays at 9:15 am!  The Path to 

the Cross by Ray Vander Laan is the material we are using.  He guides us through the land of the Bible and 
illuminates the historical, geographical, and cultural context of the sacred Scriptures. 





Notes from the Trustees: 
We have developed a list of projects for the church, parsonage, and grounds that has been prioriƟzed by need 

and/or availability of financing.  Some of these projects require a “volunteer labor only” commitment 
consisƟng of a “few minutes” up to “a few hours”.   These projects include the following: 

Install GCFI duplex at the kitchen serving counter and split the two outlets into separate circuits so that 
breaker doesn’t trip (duplex already purchased) 

Replace the duplex behind the Bunn coffee maker (parts already purchased) 
Repair NE ceiling fan in fellowship hall 
Weed the prayer garden 
Weed the front flower beds along the west side of the sanctuary 
Caulk windows on southside of Sunday school wing (caulking already purchased-see Rick M.) 
Rehang doors in the High School Youth room/Library 

If you are available for a “block of Ɵme” and would like to tackle one of these projects, please contact either 
Pastor Jim or Rick Munson (309-236-3470) for details.  If you would like to see the complete prioriƟzed list, 

contact Rick Munson. 

This year’s Christmas TradiƟons will be held on December 7, 2019. 
Next MeeƟng: August 27th at 7 pm.  

Please contact Bree Heim (309-732-6085, illzou9891@yahoo.com) or Kathy Mahraun (646-729-3919, 
kmahraun@gmail.com) for more info or to volunteer for this event!  

The August Spotlight on Missions is ‘Stand Down for Homeless Veterans’.  This event helps provide homeless 
veterans with medical and dental checkups, access to showers, haircuts, food, clothing, shoes, and blankets.  

Homeless veterans are also invited to sleep over at this event.  It’s an event where veterans can also have 
contact with agencies such as Veterans AdministraƟon, Social Security, Legal Aid and many others.  Usually, the 

Ɵme between seƫng up an appointment and actually meeƟng with an agency can be six to eight months; at 
the Stand Down, veterans can get appointments set up and even talk to someone about services that same day 

.   During the month of August we will have a collecƟon box and a list of needed items to be distributed to 
veterans at the Stand Down.  Thank you for any donaƟon you can make to help our homeless veterans. 

Spotlight on Missions collecƟons have been as follows:  June – school supplies for Riverdale Students, $80; July 
– Casa Hogar, $120.  There was also a collecƟon box for school supplies for Riverdale students. 

The Mission Team served a meal at Mt. Zion on July 11.   Thank you to everyone who donated items for the 
dinner and to those who helped to prepare and serve the meal.   






